
 

  
 

Report from the Council of University System Faculty 
Board of Regents 
December 2014 

 
From its deliberations on October 20, 2014, CUSF passed three resolutions. Two originated 
from the Senate Chairs joint meeting and one resolution originated from UMUC’s Faculty 
Advisory Committee (See attachments).  
The CUSF General Body met jointly with CUSS and the Student Council on Tuesday, 
November 11, 2014 at University of Maryland College Park and was welcomed to the campus 
by Carlo Colella, VP of Administration and Finance. Chief David Mitchell presented on 
Active Shooters and Threats to Campus Safety.  The presentation examined the role of the 
Behavior Evaluation and Threat Assessment (BETA) programs in reducing or eliminating 
threats to safety. He encouraged campuses to share information, as these programs vary from 
one campus to another.  
On behalf of Chancellor Kirwan, Senior Vice Chancellor Joann Boughman described the 
growing emphasis on shared governance in the USM, and the efforts being made on 
improving campus security and sexual misconduct policies. Collectively the councils honored 
Chancellor Kirwan by presenting a plaque for his years of dedicated service and leadership in 
postsecondary education.  
P. J. Hogan, Vice Chancellor for Government Relations and Andy Clark, the Director of 
Legislative Affairs described some of the key areas of likely concern in the coming year. 

• The U. S. Higher Education Act will need to be reauthorized. 
• State level – funding concerns during a time of transition, with a new Governor; 

substantial change on the House side (committee chairs key to higher education were 
not re-elected); a new Chancellor to be hired; and new Board of Regents members to 
be appointed. Educating all new members of the General Assembly about the results 
USM has achieved and the need for continued investment in public higher education 
will be a central focus of this year’s efforts. 

• 2015 promises to bring numerous higher education related issues to Capitol Hill and 
Annapolis. Affordability, safety and security, and student debt levels are driving policy 
discussions and legislative demands for action. Having a USM Legislative Day this 
year will be critical.  

Agenda items for CUSF’s next meeting on December 10, 2014 will be developing a 
legislative agenda for 2014/2015 and reviewing COMAR regulations. 

 
Dr. Virletta Bryant, Chair 
Council of University System Faculty 
Coppin State University 
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CUSF Motion 1402: 

The UMUC Faculty Advisory Council is concerned that shared governance, as mandated by USM Policy is not 

a reality at UMUC. 

I. Broad curriculum changes have been made without prior consultation with FAC, and FAC had 

had no input into the revision of all courses in the UMUC curriculum, and the reduction of all 

terms to 8 weeks. 

II. Substantial redefinition of faculty responsibilities, terms and conditions of employment in the 

European and Asian Divisions, has occurred without prior consultation with FAC. 

III. Administration has mandated the abandonment of all peer-reviewed written textbooks, 

substituting a host of online articles, open source texts and other free digital material, which all 

faculty are required to use, without FAC consultation of input in this decision. 

IV. Administration has begun developing what they tentatively call “Competency Based Education” 

models in the graduate and undergraduate schools, which would effectively redesign and 

reconfigure courses and programs converted, and this has been undertaken without 

consultation with FAC. This change feasibly presents the real possibility that the conditions and 

responsibilities of faculty will be “unbundled” so as to redefine, deskill the traditional roles of 

faculty as faculty. 

V. FAC has been essentially defunded; In January 2014 $250,000 was allocated for meetings of the 

three shared governance bodies, and the payment of modest stipends to about half of FAC. The 

summer face to face meeting was cancelled, and minimal efforts were made to hold “virtual 

meetings” which were wholly inadequate to the tasks before us. The January 2015 face to face 

meeting, and all future face to face meetings were cancelled, with the direction to meet 

virtually. Our membership is across 5 time zones, from Japan, Hawaii, California, D.C., and 

Europe. We were told that the funds had been “repurposed” to other matters. 

VI. We have been told that amendments to our Constitution, properly enacted, will not be 

published on our website unless we accede to demands to add provisions proposed  by the 

President. 

VII. FAC has repeatedly objected to the manner in which administration conducts shared 

governance, but have been rebuffed by the President who insists that as President, all decisions 

are his, and that he may by pass shared governance processes when he decides that 

circumstances warrant this. 

VIII. This fundamental difference of “interpretation” is effectively resolved by one party to the 

debate, and the situation at UMUC has gone unexamined by System officials. 

 

 Be it resolved that the Council of University System Faculty (CUSF), in its advisory role to the 

Chancellor of the System, will convene a workgroup to review the state of shared governance 

at UMUC. This group will be tasked with reporting its findings to CUSF by the February, 2015 

CUSF meeting. 
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